McLean County Museum of History

Goben Family Collection

Processed by Jenna Gernand 2013

Collection Information

VOLUME OF COLLECTION:	2 boxes
COLLECTION DATES:	1839-2013
PROVENANCE:	Gift
RESTRICTIONS:	None
REPRODUCTION RIGHTS:	Permission to reproduce or publish material in this collection must be obtained in writing from the McLean County Museum of History
ALTERNATIVE FORMATS:	None
OTHER FINDING AIDS:	None
LOCATION:	Archives
NOTES:	None

Historical Sketch

Kim Goben was born on November 15, 1961 to James and Wini Goben. She attended Bloomington High School and later Lincoln College where she earned an Associate in Arts Degree in 1981. After leaving Lincoln, Kim continued on to Illinois State University where she earned a Bachelor of Science degree in 1983. Starting in September of 1984 and ending in January 1988, Kim worked for Westminster Village (Martin Health Center) in Bloomington. During that time, she was also a part-time sportswriter for the *Daily Pantagraph*, covering high school and college football and basketball. Between 1988 and 1989, Kim held a couple of different jobs, but in April of 1989, she started work at Mitsubishi Motors Manufacturing of North America where she would become an active member in the UAW for twenty years. In the years before her death, Kim spent a great deal of time researching her family's history, compiling numerous documents regarding her ancestors and relatives, as well as a tentative timeline of the Goben family's history. The work she did in looking into her family's ancestry will enable future generations of Gobens and their relatives to find links to their past.

Kim's research into the Goben timeline begins in the year 1839 with the birth of William Douglas Goben in Jefferson County Kentucky. By the time he enlisted in the Union Army in 1861, he had moved to Fayette County, Illinois, and become a farmer. He served in Company H, 35th Illinois Infantry Regiment for three years, but was severely wounded in the head at the Battle of Stone River in 1862. After leaving the service in September 1864, William returned to his farm where, in January of 1865, he married Margaret Thorp. The couple's first child, John Critten Goben, was born in 1866.

Charles Ellis Goben, great-grandfather to Kim Goben, was born on July 11, 1870, followed by Norman Goben in 1873 and Jarvis Goben in 1875. Charles Ellis married Hester Ann Belcher in July of 1899. The couple had seven children: Clara, Millard (Sr.), Elsie, Charles, Lincoln, Geraldine, and Anna. Millard married and moved to Bloomington, Illinois to work as a baker in 1924. His brother, Lincoln, joined him in work at the Bloomington Bakery Company in 1932. The next year, Lincoln wed Hazel Houser at the Christian Centennial Church in Bloomington.

The couple's only child, James, was born in August of 1934. In 1952, James joined the Navy and was made a member of the LST 1160 Traverse County. James returned to Bloomington in 1955 and, two years later, enrolled at Illinois State University. However, his time at the school was short lived and he dropped out to do odd jobs for his stepfather, Durwood Klemme. It was during this time that he met Wini Wright, the woman who was to become his wife. In 1958, a need for a job and money in order to be able to marry Wini led James to enlist in the Army. He was sent to Korea where he maintained his relationship with Wini through letters until he was able to come back to the United States in August 1959. Two weeks after his return, James and Wini were married. After the wedding, the couple packed up their belongings and moved to Arizona, where James had his next assignment. In 1960, Wini gave birth to a stillborn child. Kim was born in 1961, and her brother, Steven, was born in 1964. In 1966, Wini began teaching Biology at Tri-Valley High School. She had held other teaching positions prior to this, but Tri-Valley was where she stayed the longest, until 1977. In 1970, James returned to school at Illinois State University and graduated with a Bachelor in Science Degree in History. He went

on to work as the head curator of the McLean County Historical Society. He received a Masters degree in 1975. James briefly held a job with a trucking company, People's Transfer, Inc., where his wife was also employed, but he was fired sometime after 1977. After losing this job, James occupied his time with hobbies like stamp collecting and watching the Chicago Bears. He passed away on February 2, 2003. Kim died ten years later on March 16, 2013 at the age of 51, survived by her mother, Wini, and her brother, Steven.

Scope Note

Many of the documents in the Goben Family Collection pertain directly to Kim Goben and her immediate family, while the rest are items that she compiled regarding her ancestry, including her distant relatives' birth and death certificates, wedding announcements, and newspaper articles.

Box 1 contains folder 1 through folder 39. Folders 1 and 2 contain love notes, photos, and other material regarding the marriage of James "Jim" Goben and Wini Wright, Kim's parents. Folder 3 contains miscellaneous cards and notes written to or from Jim and Wini Goben. Folder 4 contains miscellaneous material from Jim and Wini Goben's life, including Jim's stamp collection certificates and Wini's letters to a favorite author. Folder 5 is made up of material pertaining to Jim Goben's childhood and adult life, such as his birth certificate, birthday cards, and photos. Folders 6 and 7 include material from Jim's time in the military, such as photos, discharge documents, and training certificates. Folders 8 and 9 pertain to Wini Wright-Goben and include a copy of her birth certificate and numerous photos. Folders 10 and 11 contain documents from Wini Goben's days as a teacher. Folder 12 contains photos of Wini Goben's garden. Folders 13 through 15 contain material from Kim Goben's childhood, such as school photos, graduation programs, and pictures of her first car. Folder 16 contains material pertaining to Kim Goben's years in college. Folders 17 and 18 are made up of photos of Kim Goben's residences. Folders 19 through 23 contain documents from Kim Goben's time working at Mitsubishi and being a part of the UAW. Folders 24 and 25 consist of Kim Goben's medical records. Folder 26 contains Kim Goben's obituary. Folder 27 contains miscellaneous Goben family material. Folders 28 through 31 contain miscellaneous information about the Goben family and their relatives and ancestors. Folder 32 consists of Goben Family ancestor charts completed by Kim Goben. Folders 33 through 36 contain miscellaneous ancestor charts completed by Kim Goben. Folder 37 consists of material pertaining to Cleveland Pendleton's family and contains death certificates, obituaries, and cemetery records. Folder 38 contains documents pertaining to Ellis Goben and family. Folder 39 consists of material regarding Lincoln "Pete" Goben's family.

Box 2 contains folder 40 through folder 77 and one notebook. Folder 40 contains material regarding Ron Goben's family. Folder 41 consists of material on the Belcher family. Folder 42 contains material pertaining to William Douglas Goben and includes Civil War records, pension documents, and photos of his gravesite. Folder 43 contains material regarding Kevin Goben, who died in infancy. Folder 44 consists of material pertaining to Lena Bachman's family. Folder 45 consists of material regarding Samuel LeFever's family. Folder 46 contains material

on the Brush family. Folder 47 consists of material pertaining to Millard A. Goben. Folder 48 contains material regarding Bonnie Klemme Gee's family. Folder 49 contains material related to Connie Klemme Parker's family. Folder 50 consists of material pertaining to Sharon Klemme Kime's family. Folders 51 and 52 contain material regarding Hazel Houser Klemme's family. Folder 53 consists of material on Durwood Klemme's family. Folder 54 consists of material related to Herman Klemme's family. Folders 55 through 57 contain material on M. L. Houser Jr.'s family. Folder 58 contains material pertaining to Julius Jannusch's family. Folder 59 consists of material regarding John and Jane Peele's family. Folder 60 contains material pertaining to Philip Houser's family. Folder 61 consists of material regarding Fred and Katherine Houser's family. Folder 62 contains material pertaining to Martin and Mary Houser's family. Folder 63 contains material regarding Dustin Goben and includes commencement programs and photos. Folder 64 is made up of material regarding Goben family friends and neighbors. Folders 65 through 67 consist of Goben family letters. Folders 68 and 69 contain Goben family correspondence. Folder 70 contains newspaper clippings regarding members of the Goben family. Folder 71 consists of a crew log from a sailing trip to the United States and British Virgin Islands. Folder 72 consists of a crew log from a sailing trip from Jacksonville, Florida to Charleston, South Carolina. Folder 73 contains photos of Kim Goben's cats. Folders 74 through 77 contain material regarding Kim Goben's time working at the Martin Health Center. One notebook at the end of the collection is called Grandmother's Memories to her Grandchild and is a Thomas Kinkade journal filled out by Hazel Houser for her granddaughter, Kim Goben.

Folder Inventory

BOX 1

Folder 1: A Love Story-Jim and Wini Goben

- 1.1.1 "Our Family Tree-The Goben Family-James Robert Goben and Wini Wraye Wright," family narrative written by Kim Goben, 7 pages.
- 1.1.2 Marriage License for James Goben and Wini Wright, 22 August 1959, 1 page.
- 1.1.3 Honeymoon memorabilia, includes 2 souvenir albums from the Wisconsin Dells.
- 1.1.4 Love note about Jim Goben by Wini Goben, undated, 1 page.
- 1.1.5 Handwritten relationship timeline for Wini and Jim Goben, 1959-1985, 1 page.
- 1.1.6 2 letters to Wini Goben from Jim Goben, written while he was away in Minnesota with the Illinois National Guard, dated 2 July 1964 and 6 July 1964, 6 pages.
- 1.1.7 "Happy Anniversary-23 Wonderful Years" by James Goben, 4 pages.
- 1.1.8 Shipping order from Jim Goben to Wini Goben of love, kisses, and hugs, February 11, 1978, 1 page.
- 1.1.9 Note about Jim Goben by Wini Goben, undated, 1 page.
- 1.1.10 Love poem about Wini Goben by Jim Goben, undated, 1 page.
- 1.1.11 Love letter to Wini Goben by Jim Goben, 18 June 1987, 1 page.
- 1.1.12 Miscellaneous, 2 pages.

Folder 2: A Love Story-Jim and Wini Goben

1.2.1 81 photos of Jim and Wini Goben. Includes wedding photos.

Folder 3: Jim and Wini Goben-Cards, Postcards, Notes

1.3.1 18 cards, postcards, and notes to or from Jim and Wini Goben. Includes a birthday card from grandchildren, handmade cards from Wini Goben to Jim Goben, and notes from friends.

Folder 4: Jim and Wini Goben-Miscellaneous

- 1.4.1 21 cards. Includes Jim Goben's social security card, veteran's identification, Springfield Van and Storage Co. business card and Wini Goben's 1990 Driver's License.
- 1.4.2 James R. Goben's passport, issued November 18, 1977.
- 1.4.3 Wini Goben's passport, issued November 8, 1973.
- 1.4.4 4 checks written by Wini Goben in 1966 to Illinois Power Co., Bloomington Savings and Loan, etc.
- 1.4.5 State of Illinois Notary Public Commission for James R. Goben, January 12, 1978 to January 12, 1982, 1 page.

- 1.4.6 State of Illinois Notary Public Commission for James R. Goben, January 12, 1982 to January 12, 1986, 1 page.
- 1.4.7 State of Illinois Notary Public Commission for James R. Goben, November 4, 1988 to November 4, 1992, 1 page.
- 1.4.8 McLean County Clerk's office receipt for notary fees from James R. Goben, January 8, 1982, 1 page.
- 1.4.9 McLean County Clerk's office receipt for notary fees from James R. Goben, November 16, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.10 James R. Goben's application for a commission as a notary public, October 28, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.11 Letter from Jeanette Barrett county clerk of McLean County to notary public applicant, James R. Goben, regarding a change in the law governing the Commission of Notary Public, November 14, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.12 Invoice from Ron Smith Printing Co., Inc. for one notary stamp to James R. Goben, November 17, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.13 Jacobs Insurance Agency receipt for surety bond in the amount of \$30 received from James R. Goben, October 28, 1988, 3 pages.
- 1.4.14 Goben's Small Business Service sheets advertising bookkeeping, tax preparations, management assistance, etc., 18 pages.
- 1.4.15 Phi Alpha Theta membership certificate for James R. Goben, April 10, 1973, 2 pages.
- 1.4.16 Letter from Lieutenant Governor Paul Simon declining an invitation from James Goben to attend a Corn Belt Philatelic Society Meeting, May 17, 1971. Attached is a note from "Roe" about the rejection, May 21, 1971. 2 pages.
- 1.4.17 Quad City Stamp Club certificate awarding James R. Goben Second Place for a "Canadian Postal History" entry, 1970, 1 page.
- 1.4.18 Certificate of Merit for James Goben from the Illinois Federation of Stamp Clubs, Inc., for his exhibit at the annual convention, October 24, 1970, 1 page.
- 1.4.19 Certificate of Participation for James R. Goben from the Corn Belt Philatelic Society of Bloomington, Illinois for Cornpex '71, October 22-24, 1971, 1 page.
- 1.4.20 Certificate of Merit for James Goben from the Illinois Federation of Stamp Clubs, Inc., for an exhibit at the annual convention, October 21, 1967, 1 page.
- 1.4.21 Certificate of Merit for James Goben from the Illinois Federation of Stamp Clubs, Inc., for an exhibit at the annual convention, September 8, 1973, 1 page.
- 1.4.22 Newspaper clipping mentioning James Goben's new presidency of the Corn Belt Philatelic Society, 1 page.
- 1.4.23 Drafts of fan letters from Wini Goben to the author Isaac Asimov, July 14, 1983 to August 28, 1983. Includes a photo of Wini and a short story she wrote for the author called "Betrayed." 12 pages.
- 1.4.24 Letter from Isaac Asimov to Wini Goben, August 22, 1983, 1 page.
- 1.4.25 Letter from Isaac Asimov to Wini Goben, September 5, 1983, 1 page.
- 1.4.26 Memorandum from Mark Plummer to Jim Goben, January 13, 1989, 1 page.
- 1.4.27 Letter from Roland L. Elliott, Deputy Assistant to the President written to James Goben, July 12, 1973, 1 page.
- 1.4.28 Receipt from R. A. Chrisman, D.D.S and J. E. Chrisman, D.D.S. for professional services, May 28, 1965, 1 page.

- 1.4.29 Medical Bill for James R. Goben, July 29, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.30 Medical Bill for James R. Goben, August 26, 1988, 1 page.
- 1.4.31 Statement of earnings and deductions for James R. Goben, January 31, 1964, 1 page.
- 1.4.32 Miscellaneous newspaper clippings. Includes an entry written by James Goben in October 1988, 8 pages.
- 1.4.33 Miscellaneous. Includes medication instructions and a voter registration card for Jim Goben, a one dollar bill from the East Caribbean Currency Authority, along with several short handwritten medical notes, 6 pages.

Folder 5: James R. Goben Childhood and Life

- 1.5.1 Copy of McLean County Birth Certificate for James Robert Goben, born August 10, 1934, 2 pages.
- 1.5.2 James Robert Goben's birth certificate from the Mennonite Hospital in Bloomington, Illinois, August 10, 1934, 1 page.
- 1.5.3 Childhood artwork/crafts by James Goben, includes a Mother's Day card from James to mother Hazel, 3 pages.
- 1.5.4 Birthday card from Hazel Goben to her son James Goben, undated.
- 1.5.5 28 photos, includes baby pictures, Scout photos, class photos, and one high school reunion photo from October 19, 2002.
- 1.5.6 State of Illinois Death Certificate copy for James R. Goben, died February 2, 2003, 1 page.

Folder 6: James Goben Military Records I

- 1.6.1 USS Traverse County notes/memorabilia/photos, 8 pages.
- 1.6.2 Excerpts about Traverse County, 2 pages.
- 1.6.3 Letters from Bath Iron Works Corp. to Mrs. J. W. Perkins regarding the launching of the LST 1160, includes a copy of a newspaper clip about the ship, 1953, 3 pages.
- 1.6.4 Report of separation from the U.S. Navy for James R. Goben, July 29, 1955, 1 page.
- 1.6.5 Honorable discharge certificate from the United States Navy for James R. Goben, 1 page.
- 1.6.6 10 photos from James R. Goben's time in the U.S. Navy.
- 1.6.7 Correspondence between James Goben and Captain K. L. Coskey of the U. S. Navy regarding Goben's wish to contact his old commander James W. Perkins, 2 pages.
- 1.6.8 Miscellaneous, 3 pages.

Folder 7: James Goben Military Records II

1.7.1 32 photos, many are from James Goben's time in North Korea with the U.S. Army, some include handwritten captions.

- 1.7.2 Special orders extract, February 27, 1961, 1 page.
- 1.7.3 Certificates of training and proficiency for James R. Goben, 3 pages.
- 1.7.4 Copy of Armed Forces report of discharge for James R. Goben, effective February 28, 1961, 1 page.
- 1.7.5 Physical and mental status on release document, February 28, 1961, 1 page.
- 1.7.6 Record of separation and record of service in the Army National Guard of Illinois for James R. Goben, November 13, 1964, 1 page.
- 1.7.7 Honorable discharge certificates for James R. Goben, 2 pages.
- 1.7.8 2 miscellaneous envelopes.

Folder 8: Wini W. Wright-Goben I

- 1.8.1 State of Illinois Birth Certificate for Wini Wraye Wright, February 23, 1939, 3 pages.
- 1.8.2 Ancestor Chart for Wini Wraye Wright Goben compiled by Kim Goben December 9, 2007, 2 pages.
- 1.8.3 Copy of Wini Goben's obituary, died July 9, 2013, the *Pantagraph*, July 14, 2013, 1 page.
- 1.8.4 56 photos, 1944 to 1952.

Folder 9: Wini W. Wright-Goben II

1.9.1 34 photos of Wini Wright, includes pictures of Wini from Williamsville Community Unit School between 1952 and 1955.

Folder 10: Wini Goben Teaching Records I

- 1.10.1 Illinois State University grading slip for Wini Goben, pre-1975 semester, 1 page.
- 1.10.2 Letter from Richard D. Wisner, Superintendent of Tri-Valley Community Schools, to Raymond Caton recommending Wini Goben to serve as district environmental director, February 1, 1973, 1 page.
- 1.10.3 Letter from NASA to Wini Goben regarding her participation in the Region G NASA/NSTA Workshop for Honors Science and Mathematics Teachers, June 25, 1984, 2 pages.
- 1.10.4 Newmast booklet with Wini Goben listed as an Aerospace Resource Bank contact, 75 pages.
- 1.10.5 Letter from National Evaluation Systems, Inc. to Wini Goben regarding her participation in the development of tests for teacher certification in Illinois, 4 pages.
- 1.10.6 Content Validation/Standard Setting Conference Schedule, August 1988, 2 pages.
- 1.10.7 Teacher evaluation for Wini Goben from Olympia Community Unit School District No. 16, Advanced Biology, 1988, 2 pages.
- 1.10.8 Out of District Professional Growth Activities sheet for Wini Goben, Olympia Community Unit School District No. 16, 1 page.

- 1.10.9 Letter from Andrew Cooney, Principal of Olympia High School/Middle School to Prof. Clarence Suelter recommending Wini Goben for participation in his Honors Workshop in Molecular Biology, February 15, 1989, 1 page.
- 1.10.10 Letter from Dr. Jack Bowman, superintendent of Olympia Community Unit School District No. 16 to Dr. Clearence Suelter recommending Wini Goben for participation in his Honors Workshop in Molecular Biology, February 17, 1989, 1 page.
- 1.10.11 Letter from Jenny Grogg, Faculty Associate at Illinois State University to Professor Clarence H. Suelter recommending Wini Goben for participation in his Honors Workshop in Molecular Biology, February 24, 1989, 2 pages.

Folder 11: Wini Goben Teaching Records II

- 1.11.1 "I Believe..." by Wini Goben, message to student teachers about her teaching style and strategies, undated, 2 pages.
- 1.11.2 Olympia Wastes Disposal Committee, undated, 1 page.
- 1.11.3 Enzyme/gene assignment, undated, 1 page.
- 1.11.4 Notification from the Illinois Dept. of Revenue regarding the renewal of governmental exemption from payment of Illinois sales taxes, January 8, 1990, 1 page.
- 1.11.5 "Olympia science staff looking for resources," newspaper article, January 9, 1990, 1 page.
- 1.11.6 Letter from Jerry Loyet of the North Central Association of Colleges and Schools thanking Wini Goben for the work she did as a member of the NCA visitation team to Mahomet-Seymour High School, April 26, 1990, 1 page.
- 1.11.7 "Stanford Elementary principal introduced to Olympia board," newspaper article by Diane Bicknell, June 9, 1992, recognizes Wini Goben for successfully submitting a competitive grant application, 1 page.
- 1.11.8 Certificate from the Illinois Administrators' Academy stating that Wini Goben has completed Staff Evaluation Training, June 18-19, 1992, 1 page.
- 1.11.9 Certificate from the Illinois Administrators' Academy stating that Wini Goben has completed Required Strand Training for Phase V, October 23, 1992, 1 page.
- 1.11.10 Grade Report for Wini Goben from the University of Illinois, summer 1993, 1 page.
- 1.11.11 IGAP Science Test Workshop 10089 Participant List, June 9-11, 1993, 1 page.
- 1.11.12 Letter from the Illinois State Board of Education to Wini Goben, December 17, 1993, 2 pages.
- 1.11.13 Letter from Susan Bentz of the Illinois State Board of Education to members of the Biological Science Content Advisory Committee, March 11, 1994, 1 page.
- 1.11.14 Letter from Kathryn Riddle to Wini Goben thanking her for her help with Science interviews at Olympia Middle School, June 18, 1994, 1 page.
- 1.11.15 Letter from Gwen Pollock of the Illinois State Board of Education to Wini Goben thanking her for her evaluation of the NRC Science Standards draft, January 10, 1995, 1 page.
- 1.11.16 Letter from Catharine Parker, Adjunct Professor of Education at Illinois Wesleyan University thanking Wini Goben for agreeing to serve as cooperating teacher for

- the clinical portion of Education 342-Secondary Curriculum and Instructional Procedures during the Spring 1995 term, January 23, 1995, 1 page.
- 1.11.17 Evaluation comments for Wini Goben for her instruction of Advanced Biology, April 19, 1995, 2 pages.
- 1.11.18 Letter from Robert Fisher and Mike Kurz of Illinois State University to Wini Goben, May 14, 1995, 1 page.
- 1.11.19 Letter from Susan Richardson of the Illinois State Board of Education to Wini Goben, May 15, 1995, 2 pages.
- 1.11.20 Certificate from the Illinois Administrators' Academy stating that Wini Goben completed required training, August 12, 1996, 1 page.
- 1.11.21 "Missing Mrs. Goben," *Olympia Schools Communicator* article, August 1998, 1 page.
- 1.11.22 Miscellaneous, includes a note to Wini Goben from a friend thanking her for her work with students, 4 pages.
- 1.11.23 43 photos of Wini Goben, includes Olympia High School identification card.

Folder 12: Wini Goben's Garden

1.12.1 27 photos of Wini Goben's garden in 2010.

Folder 13: Kim Goben's Childhood 1961-1979 I

- 1.13.1 State of Illinois Birth Certificate for Kimberly Dawn Goben, born November 15, 1961, 1 page.
- 1.13.2 Hospital bill for Wini Goben, November 15, 1961, 2 pages.
- 1.13.3 Ancestor Chart for Kimberly Goben, 1 page.
- 1.13.4 Handwritten ancestor chart linking Kim Goben to William I, King of England, 1 page.
- 1.13.5 Newspaper birth announcement for Kimberly Goben, 1 page.
- 1.13.6 Brokaw Hospital birth certificate for Kimberly Goben, November 15, 1961, 1 page.
- 1.13.7 Pre-Tonsillectomy instructions, undated, 1 page.
- 1.13.8 Get Well card to Kim Goben.
- 1.13.9 "You do not love me," note written by Kim Goben to her parents, January 1, 1969, 1 page.
- 1.13.10 Newspaper article with picture of 8 year old Kim Goben, undated, 1 page.
- 1.13.11 Certificate from the Chicago Motor Club to Kim Goben for the School Safety Patrol, June 6, 1973, 1 page.
- 1.13.12 Bloomington High School subject selection card, January 26, 1977, 1 page.
- 1.13.13 Bloomington High School Commencement Program, June 1, 1979.
- 1.13.14 1961 Pages of Time Book.
- 1.13.15 Miscellaneous, includes a memorial note for a cat.

Folder 14: Kim Goben's Childhood 1961-1979 II

1.14.1 Photos of Kim Goben, includes first grade class photo from Lincoln Grade School, family trip photos, and baby photos.

Folder 15: Kim Goben's Childhood 1961-1979 III

1.15.1 Photos of Kim Goben, includes pictures of her first car and graduation ceremony.

Folder 16: Kim Goben College 1981-1983

- 1.16.1 Phi Theta Kappa National Honor Fraternity certificate for Kim Goben, October 15, 1980, 1 page.
- 1.16.2 Lincoln College Associate in Arts degree certificate for Kim Goben, May 9, 1981, 1 page.
- 1.16.3 Illinois State University Bachelor of Science degree certificate for Kim Goben, August 6, 1983, 1 page.
- "Area students cited for academic honors at Lincoln College," newspaper article naming Kim Goben to the Dean's List, June 17, 1981, 1 page.
- 1.16.5 "Twin City woman chases intruder" by Barb Kueny, the *Pantagraph*, March 26, 1982, newspaper article about Kim Goben's pursuit of an intruder, 1 page.
- 1.16.6 *The Lincoln Log*, alumni publication of Lincoln College addressed to Kim Goben, Fall 2007.
- 1.16.7 Program for a production of "Visit to a Small Planet" by Gore Vidal put on by Lincoln College in which Kim Goben is cited as a member of the production staff in charge of costumes.
- 1.16.8 Grade reports from Lincoln College for Kim Goben, 1979-1981, 5 pages.
- 1.16.9 Lincoln College 1979 Academic Calendar, 1 page.
- 1.16.10 Life After Lincoln Memory Book 2006, includes picture and a short description of Kim Goben's life after college.
- 1.16.11 Addresses and phone numbers of Kim Goben's friends and family, 1 page.
- 1.16.12 53 photos, includes Kim's Lincoln College graduation, her student ID card, and travel photos.

Folder 17: Kim Goben's Residences I

- 1.17.1 Photos of Kim Goben's residences, includes photos of Kim Goben's cats, her Garfield collection, her car, and her drawings/sketches of her cats.
- 1.17.2 "Garfield collection grows from pair of fuzzy slippers" by Darlene Ostrowski, the *Pantagraph*, June 20, 1993, newspaper article about Kim Goben's extensive Garfield-the-cat collection, includes photo, 1 page.

Folder 18: Kim Goben's Residences II

1.18.1 Photos of Kim Goben's residences, includes interior home photos, Christmas decorations, and Kim's Garfield-the-cat collection.

Folder 19: Kim Goben Mitsubishi/UAW I

- 1.19.1 Certificate from Mitsubishi Motors North America to Kimberly Goben for 15 years of service, 1 page.
- 1.19.2 Letter from the President and CEO and COO of Mitsubishi Motors North America congratulating Kim Goben for 20 years with MMNA, Manufacturing Division, April 3, 2009, 1 page.
- 1.19.3 Kimberly Goben's Hostile Work Environment Account, 2008, 28 pages.
- 1.19.4 ISO 9001: 2000 Associate Training Package, 4 pages.
- 1.19.5 Vehicle parts check sheet, 5 pages.
- 1.19.6 MMNA/PFQ (Partnership for Quality) Suggestion Program, letter from PFQ Communicators notifying Kim Goben that her suggestion for improvement has been implemented and that it has earned her an award, March 14, 2008, 4 pages.
- 1.19.7 Miscellaneous, includes ticket for Diamond-Star Motors Plant tour from November 18, 1988, a production order, an inspection change notice, and a car conditioning stamp list, and a doctor's note for Kim Goben dated April 27, 1999, 6 pages.

Folder 20: Kim Goben Mitsubishi/UAW II

- 1.20.1 UAW Local 2488 Membership Cards for Kim Goben from 2000, 2002, 2004, and 2005.
- 1.20.2 Certificate from the UAW Women's Department certifying that Kim Goben completed an approved course of training in Women, Politics, and Power, May 3, 1991, 1 page.
- 1.20.3 Certificate from the Walter and May Reuther UAW Family Education Center and Winter Institute Leadership Training certifying that Kim Goben completed an Employee Assistance Program, May 24, 1996, 1 page.
- 1.20.4 Local 2488 Women's/Community Service Committee packet, undated, 3 pages.
- 1.20.5 Bone Marrow Donor Drive materials, includes an event flyer, handwritten notes, and UAW letters listing Kim Goben as one of the Bone Marrow Donor Drive Committee members, May 9, 1992, 5 pages.
- 1.20.6 Valentine's Day Party to benefit the National Bone Marrow Donor Drive materials, includes an event flyer and a handwritten note about the success of the party, February 13, 1993, 2 pages.
- 1.20.7 8th Annual Coats for Kids Drive flyer sponsored by the UAW Women's Committee, October 23-28, 2000, 1 page.
- 1.20.8 "Auto pact meeting planned," by Kathy McKinney, the *Pantagraph*, August 25, 1995.
- 1.20.9 "Will there be a 2nd chance for 2nd shift?" by Scott Miller, the *Pantagraph*, October 28, 2007.
- 1.20.10 *Union Spirit*, a UAW publication, 4 issues.
- 1.20.11 Local 2488 Union Flyer, May 10, 2004, 1 page.
- 1.20.12 Summary of UAW-Mitsubishi Tentative Agreement 2008-2012, 8 pages.
- 1.20.13 Summary of Talks between UAW Local 2488-Mitsubishi Motors North America regarding the September 1st deadline, August 26, 2010, 5 pages.

- 1.20.14 PDH training attendance record for Kim Goben, May 24, 1996, 1 page.
- 1.20.15 Transfer/Manpower Notice, undated, 1 page.

Folder 21: Kim Goben Mitsubishi/UAW III

- 1.21.1 "Union adds its voice to cancer fight" by Martha Purdy, the *Pantagraph*, May 2, 1992, newspaper article mentions and includes a photo of Kim Goben.
- 1.21.2 American Red Cross materials, includes a letter thanking Kim Goben and the UAW for sponsoring the testing fees for bone marrow drives dated March 21, 1996, a consent document for tissue typing in the National Marrow Donor Program with Kim Goben's signature dated June 22, 1992, a letter welcoming Kim to the program, and an undated letter notifying Kim that her blood sample was not compatible with the patient in need, 7 pages.
- 1.21.3 Certificate from the AFL-CIO Department of Community Services certifying that Kim Goben is recognized as an AFL-CIO Union Counselor, June 30, 1994, 1 page.
- 1.21.4 "Diamond-Star Shines for the United Way," notice from Diamond-Star Motors and the UAW regarding a United Way campaign October 6-9, 1993.
- 1.21.5 "Unite All Workers to Distribute Some Miracles," notice from Diamond-Star Motors and the UAW regarding a United Way campaign October 4-6, 1994.
- 1.21.6 "Unite All Workers to Make More Miracles Appear," notice from Mitsubishi Motor Manufacturing of America and the UAW regarding a United Way campaign October 3-5, 1995.
- 1.21.7 United Way campaign newsletter, October 30, 1995, 1 page.
- 1.21.8 Letter announcing the 2nd Annual Firequacker 500 The Great Miller Park Lagoon Rubber Duck Race to benefit Mid Central Community Action and Friends of the Constitution Trail, July 4, 1996, 2 pages.
- 1.21.9 "Students offer rides to polls" by Victoria Pierce, the *Pantagraph*, November 4, 1996, includes photo of Kim Goben.
- 1.21.10 "United Way celebrates success" by Mary Ann Ford, the *Pantagraph*, January 23, 1999, newspaper article mentions Mitsubishi Motor Manufacturing of America, Kim's employer, as one of the donors to United Way.
- 1.21.11 Certificate from the Union Community Activist Network certifying Kim Goben as a Union Community Activist, February 26, 2005, 1 page.
- 1.21.12 Letter from Illinois State Senator Bill Brady to Kim Goben congratulating her on her completion of the AFL-CIO Union Community Activist training program, March 28, 2005, 1 page.
- 1.21.13 "Food drive puts volunteer's compassion into high gear" by Scott Richardson, November 18, 2007, newspaper article mentions Mitsubishi factory workers as donors to the food drive.
- 1.21.14 Miscellaneous, includes a notice from the Make-A-Wish foundation and two Get Well/Sympathy cards addressed to Kim.

Folder 22: Kim Goben Mitsubishi/UAW IV

- 1.22.1 83 miscellaneous photos, includes Kim Goben's family, vacation, and work photos.
- 1.22.2 Miscellaneous, includes Kim Goben's credit cards, American Red Cross and UAW membership cards.

Folder 23: Kim Goben Mitsubishi/UAW V

- 1.23.1 Kim Goben's worker's compensation diary from January 2007, 4 pages.
- 1.23.2 Letter from Kim Goben to Jerry Harcharik, filing charges against union representatives, October 4, 2008, 5 pages.
- 1.23.3 List of Kim Goben's educational background, work history, and community involvement, 3 pages.
- 1.23.4 Miscellaneous.

Folder 24: Kim Goben 2010 Medical Records I

1.24.1 Miscellaneous bills/medical documents for Kim Goben.

Folder 25: Kim Goben 2010 Medical Records II

1.25.1 Miscellaneous bills/medical documents for Kim Goben.

Folder 26: Kim Goben Obituary

1.26.1 Kimberly Goben's Obituary, died March 16, 2013, the *Pantagraph*, March 20, 2013.

Folder 27: Goben Family History

- 1.27.1 Goben Family History timeline, begins in 1839 and ends in 1948, 6 pages.
- 1.27.2 Ancestor charts compiled by Kim Goben, includes many members of the Belcher family, 22 pages.
- 1.27.3 Cemetery record from Eastlawn Memorial Gardens in Bloomington, IL, includes burial locations for Lincoln, Mary, Charles, Eleanor, Millard, and Thelma Goben, 1 page.
- 1.27.4 Miscellaneous, 1 page.

Folder 28: Our Family Tree I

- 1.28.1 "Our Family Tree," researched and compiled by Kim Goben, includes bios of the Brush, Grages, Houser, and Klemme families, 23 pages.
- 1.28.2 Peel family bio, includes a copy of a photo of Jane Ann McGarvey Dwyer-Peele from 1919 and a family narrative that spans from the 1830's to the mid 1940's, 3 pages.
- 1.28.3 "Our Family Tree-The Wright Family-Donald Archibald Wright-Lois May Gehlbach," family narrative, 5 pages.

- 1.28.4 Wright Family History in Illinois, includes short bios for Sarah Ann Clay, William Clay, and Jane Patchell, 1 page.
- 1.28.5 Anderson/Melin/Persson family papers, includes copies of photos of various family members, 10 pages.
- 1.28.6 List of sources contacted about Bailey and Clay families, 2 pages.
- 1.28.7 Letter from Kim Goben about her research into her family's history, December 23, 2004, 1 page.

Folder 29: Our Family Tree II

- 1.29.1 Handwritten notes about the William Goben born in 1758 in PA, 4 pages.
- 1.29.2 "The Goben Family Lineage: As I Know It" by Lyman H. Goben, family narrative beginning with the first known Goben, William, in PA in 1732, 14 pages.
- 1.29.3 3 photos of Mr. and Mrs. William Goben's graves, located near Otisco, IN, May 24, 1997.
- 1.29.4 Ancestor charts for Carl and James Horney, 2 pages.
- 1.29.5 Handwritten notes about Horney family, 6 pages.
- 1.29.6 Memorial programs for Betty Gash, Robert Horney, and Clara Horney, 3 pages.
- 1.29.7 "Urbana cancer patient wins lawsuit," by Julie Wurth, February 26, 2002, *The News-Gazette*, newspaper article about Robert Horney's lawsuit against Carle Clinic, 2 pages.
- 1.29.8 Copy of Millard Goben's obituary, the *Pantagraph*, July 10, 1982, 1 page.
- 1.29.9 Copy of Thelma Goben's obituary, the *Pantagraph*, April 8, 1982, 1 page.
- 1.29.10 Handwritten notes about Millard Goben Sr.'s family, 2 pages.
- 1.29.11 Ancestors of Millard Aden Goben, 1 page.
- 1.29.12 Copy of Mrs. Elsie Still's obituary, April 3, 1962, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.13 Notes from telephone interview between JC Wheeler and Wini Goben, June 2, 2009, 1 page.
- 1.29.14 "Ex-taxi line owner, Charles Goben, dies," copy of obituary from October 14, 1975, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.15 Copy of obituary for Eleanor Goben from December 8, 1989, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.16 Copy of obituary for Lincoln Goben from April 18, 1983, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.17 Memorial program for Geraldine Ellenburg, March 24, 1982, Beck Memorial Home.
- 1.29.18 Memorial program for John Ellenburg, October 26, 2001, Beck Memorial Home.
- 1.29.19 Copy of obituary for Geraldine Ellenburg, March, 26, 1982, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.20 Copy of obituary for John Ellenburg, October 26, 2001, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.29.21 Memorial program for Anna Marie Creager, 2006.
- 1.29.22 Memorial program for Charles Everett Creager, September 6, 1958, Fricke Memorial Home.
- 1.29.23 "The Gift of Time," memorial written by Anna's daughter Becky, 1 page.
- 1.29.24 Letter from Sally Cameron to "Mr. Goben," includes birth and death dates for members of the Creager family, 4 pages.

Folder 30: Our Family Tree III

- 1.30.1 Handwritten notes about Chandler family, 3 pages.
- 1.30.2 Memorial program for Thelma Goben, April 9, 1982, East Lawn Memorial Chapel.
- 1.30.3 Copy of obituary for Thelma Goben, April 8, 1982, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.30.4 Outline map of Fayette County Illinois, 1page.
- 1.30.5 Civil War service record from Illinois State Archives on Bowen Goben, 1 page.
- 1.30.6 Copy of "Roster of Enlisted Men in the Late Rebellion," 1 page.
- 1.30.7 The Tornado, 1927, document containing info about a storm that damaged a number of buildings in Chestnut, IL on April 19, 1927, 2 pages.
- 1.30.8 "Honoring 4 Generations of Goben Family Heroes," newspaper clipping about Goben military veterans, 1 page.
- 1.30.9 Document listing birth and death dates for Charles and Hester Goben and their children, 1 page.
- 1.30.10 Handwritten notes regarding William Goben and Unity Durham, 2 pages.
- 1.30.11 Handwritten notes regarding Thelma Chandler and her parents Daniel and Anna Glen, 2 pages.

Folder 31: Our Family Tree IV

- 1.31.1 Miscellaneous, 2 pages.
- 1.31.2 16 photos, includes the original photos of members of the Brush, Peele, and Houser families.

Folder 32: Goben Family Ancestor Charts

- 1.32.1 Cemetery record for members of Brush and LeFever families, 1 page.
- 1.32.2 Cemetery record for members of the Klemme, Houser, Dwyer, Peele, and Garvey families, includes map of Evergreen Memorial Cemetery, 3 pages.
- 1.32.3 Belcher ancestor charts, 11 pages.
- 1.32.4 Brush ancestor charts, 2 pages.
- 1.32.5 Goben ancestor charts, 23 pages.
- 1.32.6 Pendelton ancestor chart, 1 page.
- 1.32.7 Houser ancestor charts, 4 pages.
- 1.32.8 LeFever ancestor charts, 5 pages.

Folder 33: Our Family Tree Charts I

1.33.1 Miscellaneous ancestor charts, 42 pages.

Folder 34: Our Family Tree Charts II

1.34.1 Miscellaneous ancestor charts, 49 pages.

Folder 35: Our Family Tree Charts III

1.35.1 Miscellaneous ancestor charts, 45 pages.

Folder 36: Our Family Tree Charts IV

1.36.1 Miscellaneous ancestor charts, 33 pages.

Folder 37: Cleveland Pendleton Family

- 1.37.1 Copy of death certificate for Edith Mildred Pendleton, died November 18, 1952, 1 page.
- 1.37.2 Memorial program for Earnest L. "Bud" Still, November 18, 2000, Metzler-Froelich Memorial Home.
- 1.37.3 Cemetery record from Eastlawn Memorial Gardens in Bloomington, IL, 1 page.
- 1.37.4 Obituary for Dale E. Welch, died May 7, 1992, 1 page.
- 1.37.5 Copy of obituary for Corlyne Still, daughter of Cleveland and Edith Pendleton, died July 11, 2000, 1 page.
- 1.37.6 Copy of obituary for Earnest L. Still, married to Opal Corlyne Pendleton Brownfield, died November 14, 2000, 1 page.
- 1.37.7 Copy of obituary for Olive Ruth Wills, daughter of Grover Cleveland and Edith Mildred Morling Pendleton, died June 7, 1998, 1 page.
- 1.37.8 Copy of obituary for Clement Wills, married to Olive Ruth Pendleton, died April 26, 2006, 1 page.
- 1.37.9 Copy of obituary for Helen V. Hudgens, daughter of Cleveland and Edith Morling Pendleton, died May 10, 2008, 1 page.
- 1.37.10 Miscellaneous obituary, May 12, 2008, 1 page.
- 1.37.11 Miscellaneous ancestor charts and records, 36 pages.
- 1.37.12 Miscellaneous photos and copies, undated and without names.

Folder 38: Ellis Goben Family

- 1.38.1 Ellis and Hester Goben family tree, 1 page.
- 1.38.2 Copy of Ellis Goben's death certificate, died February 24, 1946, 1 page.
- 1.38.3 Copy of Ellis "Groben's" obituary, February 25, 1945, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.4 Copy of Hester Ann Goben's death certificate, died October 12, 1945, 1 page.
- 1.38.5 Record from Mt. Pulaski Cemetery in Logan County, IL, lists C. Ellis and Hester A. Goben, 1 page.
- 1.38.6 Copy of Geraldine R. Ellenburg's obituary, March 26, 1982, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.7 Copy of John Ellenburg's obituary, died October 23, 2001, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.8 Copy of Lincoln Goben's obituary, April 18, 1983, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.9 Copy of Eleanor H. Goben's obituary, December 8, 1989, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.

- 1.38.10 Photo of a memorial stone for Charles and Eleanor Goben in St. Patrick's Church yard, Bloomington, IL.
- 1.38.11 "Ex-taxi line owner, Charles Goben, dies," copy of obituary from October 14, 1975, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.12 Copy of Millard A. Goben's obituary, July 10, 1982, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.13 Copy of Mrs. Elsie Still's obituary, April 31, 1962, the *Pantagraph*, 1 page.
- 1.38.14 Copy of Julius Wheeler's obituary, died September 8, 2010, 1 page.
- 1.38.15 Photo from the Sportsman Club, Bloomington, IL featuring Jim and Wini Goben and Jim Wheeler, 1959.
- 1.38.16 Documents depicting the layout of the Eastlawn Memorial Gardens in Bloomington, IL, 9 pages.
- 1.38.17 Printouts from Ancestry.com of searches for United States Federal Census documents, 1880-1920, 6 pages.
- 1.38.18 Miscellaneous ancestry/family grouping charts, 3 pages.
- 1.38.19 2 photos, undated, without names, includes copies.
- 1.38.20 Miscellaneous, 5 pages.

Folder 39: Lincoln "Pete" Goben Family

- 1.39.1 Copy of marriage license for Lincoln E. Goben and Hazel Houser, August 12, 1933, 1 page.
- 1.39.2 "Double Wedding Held in Church," newspaper article announcing marriage between Hazel Houser and Lincoln Goben.
- 1.39.3 Copy of obituary for Lincoln Goben, died April 17, 1983, the *Pantagraph*, April 18, 1983, 1 page.
- 1.39.4 Memorial program for Lincoln Goben, April 20, 1983, East Lawn Memorial Chapel.
- 1.39.5 "Brokaw staff shows outstanding concern," by James R. Goben, newspaper article thanking the staff at Brokaw Hospital for their care of Lincoln Goben.
- 1.39.6 Miscellaneous ancestry/family grouping charts, 15 pages.
- 1.39.7 Father's Day card from grandchildren, undated.
- 1.39.8 Postcard from Jim and Wini Goben to Lincoln Mr. and Mrs. Lincoln Goben.
- 1.39.9 Dog photos sent from Wini, Jim, Steve, and Kim Goben to "Pete" Goben as a birthday card, 6 pages.
- 1.39.10 Miscellaneous, 2 pages.
- 1.39.11 Photos, includes 15 original images of various family members and numerous copies, undated.

BOX 2

Folder 40: Ron Goben Family

- 2.40.1 Card from Pam and Ron Goben to J. Goben family, includes picture of 11 month old Ron.
- 2.40.2 Ancestor charts, 12 pages.

2.40.3 Photos, includes 7 original images of various family members and numerous copies, undated.

Folder 41: Belcher Family

- 2.41.1 Photo of Belcher gravestone in Pratt Cemetery, Fayette County, IL.
- 2.41.2 Ancestor charts, 7 pages.
- 2.41.3 Printouts from Ancestry.com on the Belcher family, 10 pages.

Folder 42: William Douglas Goben Family

- 2.42.1 Letter from Kim Goben to Millard Goben regarding William Douglas Goben, 2 pages.
- 2.42.2 Civil War/Pension documents regarding William Douglas Goben, 1861-1889, 24 pages.
- 2.42.3 Civil War service record from Illinois State Archives on William D. Goben, 1 page.
- 2.42.4 Cemetery record from Pratt Cemetery, Fayette County, Illinois, listing a W. D. Goben of Co. H, 35th Illinois Infantry, 2 pages.
- 2.42.5 7 photos of William Douglas Goben's gravesite and marker in Pratt Cemetery.
- 2.42.6 Handwritten description of William Douglas Goben's grave, written by Wini Goben, September 11, 2009, 1 page.
- 2.42.7 Copy of Norman Goben's obituary, died June 16, 1956, the *Pantagraph*, June 18, 1956, 1 page.
- 2.42.8 Copy of death certificate for Norman Goben, 1 page.
- 2.42.9 Ancestry documents/notes, 6 pages.

Folder 43: Kevin Goben

- 2.43.1 Family group chart, 1 page.
- 2.43.2 Printout from Ancestry.com about Kevin Goben, 1 page.
- 2.43.3 Walnut Hill Cemetery listing, includes Kevin Goben.
- 2.43.4 Copy of obituary for "Goben Infant," the *Pantagraph*, August 30, 1960, 1 page.
- 2.43.5 Memorial obituary for Kevin Goben.
- 2.43.6 Receipt and check for Kevin Goben's gravestone and funeral services.
- 2.43.7 5 photos of the coffin, includes transparencies.

Folder 44: Lena Bachman Family

- 2.44.1 Printouts from Ancestry.com, 9 pages.
- 2.44.2 Ancestor charts, 2 pages.
- 2.44.3 Miscellaneous, 3 pages.
- 2.44.4 Photos, includes originals and copies.

Folder 45: Samuel LeFever Family

- 2.45.1 Excerpt from Kim Goben's "Our Family Tree," about the Brush Family, includes brief background on Samuel LeFever, 1 page.
- 2.45.2 Excerpt from "Pioneer Families of Indiana," mentions a number of LeFever names, 1 page.
- 2.45.3 Copy of 1870 Macon County, IL census records, includes listing for Samuel LeFever's family, 1 page.

Folder 46: Brush Family

- 2.46.1 Excerpt from Kim Goben's "Our Family Tree," about the Brush Family, 3 pages.
- 2.46.2 Ancestor charts, 4 pages.
- 2.46.3 10 photos, undated.
- 2.46.4 Miscellaneous, 3 pages.

Folder 47: Millard A. Goben

2.47.1 Letter from Millard Goben to Kim Goben, undated, 1 page.

Folder 48: Bonnie Klemme Gee Family

- 2.48.1 Advertisement for Octavia Bowl, a family bowling center, possibly operated by Elton and Helen Gee, 1 page.
- 2.48.2 "Klemme Wedding Solemnized Here," newspaper article announcing marriage between Bonnie Lou Klemme and Robert L. Holzhauer, 1 page.
- 2.48.3 "Miss Spray Bride of W.R. Gee," copy of newspaper article announcing marriage between Phyllis Jeanne Spray and William Ronald Gee, 1 page.
- 2.48.4 Newspaper wedding announcement for Bonnie Lou Holzhauer and William R. Gee, April 16, 1975, 1 page.
- 2.48.5 "5 from Cropsey hurt in accident," March 5, 1991, newspaper article about a car accident involving William Gee of Colfax, 1 page.
- 2.48.6 Newspaper engagement announcement for Carol Saylor and Ted Gee, May 19, 1992, 1 page.
- 2.48.7 Obituary for Elton M. Gee, died May 19, 2008, 1 page.
- 2.48.8 Memorial program for Elton Gee, May 22, 2008, Calvert and Metzler Memorial Home.
- 2.48.9 Newspaper birth announcement for Connor William Gee, born March 23, 2000, 1 page.
- 2.48.10 Ordination service program, July 24, 2009, lists Ted Gee of Cross Pointe Church of God as an ordination minister.
- 2.48.11 Baby shower invitation from Chelsea and Tyler Gee, October 9, 2010, 2 pages.
- 2.48.12 Newspaper birth announcement for Drake Elton Gee, born November 29, 2010, the *Pantagraph*, December 26, 2010, 1 page.
- 2.48.13 Thank you note from Chelsea, Tyler, and Drake Gee, undated, 1 page.
- 2.48.14 Holiday note to family/friends from Bill and Bonnie Gee, 2010, 1 page.
- 2.48.15 36 Photos, includes Bonnie Lou Klemme's wedding pictures.
- 2.48.16 4 cards/notes from Bonnie and Bill Gee and family to Jim, Wini, or Kim Goben.

Folder 49: Connie Klemme Parker Family

- 2.49.1 4 cards from Connie and Mike Parker to Kim Goben.
- 2.49.2 Invitation to Rachel Parker's graduation ceremony at Southwest Baptist University in Bolivar, MO, May 20, 1995.
- 2.49.3 Invitation to a graduation open house in honor of Rachel Parker, June 11, 1995.
- 2.49.4 Birth announcement for Victoria Grace Chapman, daughter of Rachel and Nathan Chapman, born November 14, 2011.
- 2.49.5 30 photos.
- 2.49.6 Miscellaneous, 1 page.

Folder 50: Sharon Klemme Kime Family

- 2.50.1 Obituary for Raymond Kime, died October 28, 2008, 1 page.
- 2.50.2 Memorial program for Raymond Kime, October 31, 2008, Schreffler Funeral Home.
- 2.50.3 Obituary for Sharon Marie Kime, died September 22, 2009, 1 page.
- 2.50.4 Copy of Ted Gee's sermon for Sharon Kime's funeral service, September 25, 2009, 4 pages.
- 2.50.5 Record of ancestry for Sharon Marie Klemme Kime, 1 page.
- 2.50.6 6 photos.
- 2.50.7 Miscellaneous, 3 pages.

Folder 51: Hazel Houser Klemme Family I

- 2.51.1 Copy of marriage license for Lincoln E. Goben and Hazel Houser, issued August 12, 1933, 1 page.
- 2.51.2 Copy of marriage license for Durwood H. Klemme and Hazel Goben, issued August 15, 1947, 2 pages.
- 2.51.3 Invitation to an open house in honor of Hazel Klemme's 80th birthday, February 20, 1994.
- 2.51.4 Living Will Declaration signed by Hazel Klemme, 1 page.
- 2.51.5 Obituary for Hazel H. Klemme, died March 15, 2003, the *Pantagraph*, March 16, 2003, 1 page.
- 2.51.6 Memorial program for Hazel Klemme, March 18, 2003, First Assembly of God, 3 pages.
- 2.51.7 Memorial message written by Kim Goben for her grandmother, Hazel Klemme, March 18, 2003, 2 pages.
- 2.51.8 Obituary for Marie Herman, died August 16, 2010, 1 page.
- 2.51.9 Memorial program for Marie K. Herman, August 18, 2010, Beck Memorial Home.
- 2.51.10 17 Photos, includes pictures of Hazel Klemme's open casket.
- 2.51.11 Dried flowers, possibly from Hazel Klemme's funeral service/memorial.

Folder 52: Hazel Houser Klemme Family II

2.52.1 59 photos of Hazel Houser Klemme and family.

Folder 53: Durwood Klemme Family

- 2.53.1 Copy of obituary for Durwood Klemme, 1 page.
- 2.53.2 Record of ancestry for Durwood Herman Klemme, 1 page.
- 2.53.3 Photos, copies and originals, undated.
- 2.53.4 Miscellaneous, 1 page.

Folder 54: Herman Klemme Family

- 2.54.1 "Herman Klemme, Longtime Herscher Resident, Dies," copy of obituary for Herman Klemme, died November 9, 1948, 1 page.
- 2.54.2 4 photos, copies, undated.

Folder 55: M. L. Houser Jr. Family I

- 2.55.1 Marriage certificate for Martin L. Houser Jr. and Fern Brush and photo, October 1, 1912, 1 page.
- 2.55.2 2 photos, includes a picture of M.L. Houser Jr., Fern Houser, and their daughter.
- 2.55.3 "M.L. Houser to Take County Road Position," copy of newspaper article, undated, 1 page.
- 2.55.4 "State WPA Approves \$75,000 Sewer Here," copy of newspaper article, undated, 2 pages.
- 2.55.5 "Houser Given WPA Position," the *Daily Pantagraph*, July 17, 1935, copy of newspaper article about M.L. Houser's naming as Assistant District Superintendent of Labor Management, 2 pages.
- 2.55.6 "M. L. Houser Jr. Dies by Gas on 46th Birthday," the *Daily Pantagraph*, October 19, 1937, newspaper article, includes copy typed by James Goben, 4 pages.
- 2.55.7 Park Hill Cemetery documents, includes a deed for two grave spaces and a statement of account dated October 29, 1937, 4 pages.
- 2.55.8 Memo of funeral expenses from John A. Beck Co., October 20, 1937, 1 page.
- 2.55.9 WPA form 403, notice of termination of employment for Fred E. Brandt, March 18, 1937, 1 page.
- 2.55.10 Ancestor charts, 3 pages.
- 2.55.11 Excerpts from Kim Goben's "Our Family Tree," about the Houser and Brush families, includes photos, 8 pages.

Folder 56: M. L. Houser Jr. Family II

2.56.1 81 photos of Houser family and others.

Folder 57: M. L. Houser Jr. Family III

2.57.1 122 photos of Houser family and others.

Folder 58: Julius Jannusch Family

- 2.58.1 Photos.
- 2.58.2 Miscellaneous, 3 pages.

Folder 59: John and Jane Peele Family

- 2.59.1 Copy of marriage license for John J. Peel and Jane E. Dwyre, October 19, 1868, 1 page.
- 2.59.2 Copy of death certificate for Jane Peele, died March 15, 1924, 1 page.
- 2.59.3 "Mrs. Jane Peele Died on Saturday Evening," copy of Jane Peele's newspaper obituary, 1 page.
- 2.59.4 Copy of death certificate for Ada Peele, died May 17, 1946, 1 page.
- 2.59.5 7 photos.

Folder 60: Philip Houser Family

- 2.60.1 Excerpt from Kim Goben's "Our Family Tree," about the Houser Family, includes brief background on Philip Houser, 1 page.
- 2.60.2 Ancestor charts, 3 pages.

Folder 61: Fred and Katherine Houser Family

- 2.61.1 Copy of obituary for Katherine Houser, died January 29, 1904, 1 page.
- 2.61.2 Copy of death certificate for Frederick Houser, February 5, 1914, 1 page.
- 2.61.3 "Frederick Houser Dead," copy of Frederick Houser's newspaper obituary, 1 page.
- 2.61.4 Fred Houser's obituary from the Old Peoples Picnic Association, 1 page.
- 2.61.5 Ancestor chart, 1 page.
- 2.61.6 Miscellaneous, 1 page.

Folder 62: Martin and Mary Houser Family

- 2.62.1 Copy of marriage license for Martin L. Houser and Mary Dwyer, issued September 8, 1880, 1 page.
- 2.62.2 Copy of death certificate for Mary L. Houser, died September 26, 1934, 1 page.
- 2.62.3 "Mrs. Mary Houser, Mother of County Relief Leader, Dies," copy of newspaper obituary for Mary Houser, 1 page.
- 2.62.4 "M. L. Houser, 83, Tells of Old Days," copy of newspaper article about Martin's 83rd birthday, 1 page.
- 2.62.5 "Houser Funeral Rites to be Held Monday," copy of newspaper funeral announcement for M. L. Houser, 1 page.
- 2.62.6 Miscellaneous, 1 page.
- 2.62.7 Photos.

Folder 63: Dustin Goben

- 2.63.1 Dustin's family tree, 5 pages.
- 2.63.2 Olympia High School Commencement program, May 23, 2010.
- 2.63.3 Invitations to Dustin Goben's high school graduation party, 2 pages.
- 2.63.4 List of high school graduates in the *Pantagraph*, includes Dustin Goben, 1 page.
- 2.63.5 33 photos, includes high school graduation pictures.

Folder 64: Friends and Neighbors

2.64.1 Miscellaneous.

Folder 65: Goben Family Letters I

- 2.65.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.
- 2.65.2 2 photos.

Folder 66: Goben Family Letters II

2.66.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.

Folder 67: Goben Family Letters III

2.67.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.

Folder 68: Correspondence I

2.68.1 Miscellaneous correspondence regarding the search for ancestors/genealogy.

Folder 69: Correspondence II

2.69.1 Miscellaneous correspondence regarding the search for ancestors/genealogy.

Folder 70: Goben Newspaper Clippings

2.70.1 Miscellaneous newspaper clippings regarding the Goben family, includes an article about Wini Goben placing a \$500 down payment on a car made up entirely of pennies and a number of articles and photos regarding James Goben's stamp collecting hobby.

Folder 71: 2001 Crew Log from Sailing Vessel Prima Donna

2.71.1 Crew log detailing a trip of the United States and British Virgin Islands made by Jack and Judy Crowe, Kim Goben, and Mari and Dirk McGinness that took place July 16 through August 2, 2001, includes photos and day-by-day descriptions, 37 pages.

2.71.2 Miscellaneous, includes newspaper clippings about a volcano that erupted on the island of Montserrat on July 29, 2001, which almost disrupted the crew's flights home.

Folder 72: 2004 Crew Log from the Sailing Vessel Ten-X

2.72.1 Crew log detailing a trip from Jacksonville, Florida to Charleston, South Carolina made by Kim Goben and Jack and Judy Crowe that took place June 22 through June 27, 2004, includes photos and day-by-day descriptions, 44 pages.

Folder 73: Goben Cats

2.73.1 50 photos of Kim Goben's cats Midas and Mo.

Folder 74: Martin Health Center I

- 2.74.1 Miscellaneous, includes Westminster Village/Martin Health Center newsletters and memorial programs.
- 2.74.2 17 photos of Kim Goben during her time working at Martin Health Center.

Folder 75: Martin Health Center II

2.75.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.

Folder 76: Martin Health Center III

2.76.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.

Folder 77: Martin Health Center IV

2.77.1 Miscellaneous cards, postcards, and notes.

Loose Items

Grandmother's Memories to her Grandchild

Thomas Kinkade journal filled out by Hazel Houser for her granddaughter Kim Goben. The book includes information about Hazel's memories about her family, spiritual beginnings, childhood, first love, and her feelings about being a grandmother to Kim, as well as several photos.